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Initiative 63 

The committee reports a split vote on initiative 63 with 5 voting for the initiative and 5 against. 

The committee’s primary concern is related to the reason for the increase in fuel costs. 

Specifically, the committee identified the reason for the additional funding amount is not solely 

attributable to the shifting costs of fuel, but that the Department of Corrections’ internal 

budgeting may contribute to the department’s fuel cost deficits. The committee would ask the 

Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs to further examine the 

department’s fuel usage, costs and how the department in past years has balanced their fuel 

budget by shifting surplus funds allocated for other operating costs to cover shortfalls in their 

fuel budget.  

 

Thank you for considering our recommendations. Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you 

have any questions regarding our recommendations.  

 

 

 

 

 

Encl:  CJPS Supplemental Budget Report Back   

C: Joint Standing Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety Members  
  
















